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13th January 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Once again I would like to wish all our families of St Michael’s a Happy New Year. 

The children returned to school on Wednesday 4th January and settled very quickly back into school routines 

and their work. Well done to all our children! 

Feast of the Epiphany                                                                        

On Friday 6th January we celebrated the Feast of the Epiphany with an assembly 

which I led. This feast day is to celebrate the visit from the ‘Three Kings’ to baby 

Jesus born in a stable in Bethlehem. 

Warm Welcome to two new members of staff 

We are delighted to welcome our new Assistant Headteacher, Sarah Reilly to our school. Sarah is our new 

SENCO –Special Needs Co-ordinator. You may have already met Sarah or seen her out on the playgrounds 

and school gates at the beginning and end of day. I know Sarah is going to be a wonderful asset to our 

school as she brings with her to this new post a wide range of primary experience and a brilliant set of skills 

that will benefit all areas of life at St Michael’s.                                         

Here is an introduction from Sarah.           

 

‘I would like to introduce myself as the new SENCO at St. Michael’s Catholic Primary, 

where I will be based in The Place to be. I am absolutely delighted to have been appoint-

ed to this role and feel excited and privileged to join such an inspiring and nurturing 

school.  I worked at my previous school for 10 years within the Leadership, SEN, Behav-

iour and Attitudes Team, as well as a Class Teacher across each of the Key Stages 

throughout the years.  I am very much looking forward to building upon the strong provision already in place 

and the dedicated work that the Pastoral Team have implemented over the years. If you have any concerns 

or if you would just like to talk something through or ask for advice, please don’t hesitate to arrange a con-

versation. I am fully committed to helping your child to secure the best outcomes possible in their time at our 

school and I very much look forward to working with you to ensure their success.’ 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/parents-and-carers/attendance/


 

 

We are also delighted to welcome Claire Lang, our new Learning Support Assistant based in the Nursery. 

Claire is a very experienced professional working in nursery settings supporting the learning and develop-

ment of our youngest members of our school. Claire has already settled well into the new post and very 

much enjoying getting to know the children, parents/carers and Nursery staff team. 

 

A fond farewell 
 
Today we said goodbye to Ms Kami Lester. Ms Lester has worked as part time teacher in our school 
for six years in the infants –primarily in year 2. She has led many learning interventions for groups of 
children over the years enabling them to make very good progress in all areas of their learning. She 
has also been our RE (Religious Education) lead for a number of years – leading the curriculum, collec-
tive worships, RSHE and sacramental development. And Wow! What an incredible job she has done! 
She leaves big shoes to fill!   
 
We sincerely thank Ms Lester for her huge commitment to our school and the excellent work she has 
done with our children. 
 
Year 2 children gave her a fitting farewell with a selection of songs, cards and gifts. 
 
We wish her well and every happiness for the future. 
 
Have a great weekend. 
 
Best Wishes 
 
Mrs Alyson Rigby  
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AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

 

Monday:  KS2 Athletics Club KMC      Spanish Club 

Tuesday:   Choir Yr 4,5,&6     KS1 Drama Club  

Wednesday   

Thursday  LFC Football Club   Drama Club Yr5&6   

Our Family Support Worker                                                                                            

Jamie Cranham 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                             

 

Jamie is available to talk privately about any 

questions, concerns or issues you may have. 

Come along for a private chat.                   

Drop in sessions every Tuesday at 9:00am                             

Jamie Cranham 07712235803                              

jamie.cranham@liverpool.gov.uk                  

or see Mrs Birch                                                           

Ask at Reception for further details 

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/catholic-life/our-parish/
https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/catholic-life/our-parish/
https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/catholic-life/our-parish/
https://www.paperturn-view.com/uk/wednesday-word/half-term-holiday-special?pid=MTA101634&v=72.4C:/Users/nbirch/Documents/Custom%20Office%20Templates
https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/catholic-life/our-parish/
https://www.samaritans.org/


 

 

 Year 3 Heroes 
@HeroesSTM 

Happy New Year from Heroes class! All the children have settled back 
into school life so well since returning in the new year. We have learned 

so much already and we are excited for what 2023 has to offer! 

English 

During the first three days of 
2023 in school, Heroes innovated 
their own poem using the same 
structure of the poem ‘If I had 
Wings’ written by Pie Corbett. The 
poems were written so beautifully. 
We have also started reading a 
new book, ‘Rapunzel, A Groovy 
Fairy tale’. We are loving it and 
have been acting out different 
scenarios from the story.  

Maths 

In Maths, we have finished our 
‘Multiplication and Division’ topic 
and are starting our new topic of 
‘Further Multiplication and Divi-
sion’ next week. The children 
have become really confident in 
using bar models and drawings to 
help them understand answers to 
word problems. At home, why not 
ask your child some 2, 4, 5, 8 and 
10 multiplication questions. 

History and Geography 

In Geography, we have started our 
‘Settlements’ topic and have been 
learning that a settlement is a 
place where houses are and where 
people live.  

In our new History topic, ‘Indus 
Valley’, we have learned about the 
dancing girl. The statue was a  
statue that was only 11cm tall. The 
children couldn’t believe this! 

Heroes in  

Character 

The Dancing Girl  

Come and See 

This week, we have begun our new topic ‘Journeys’ and 
talked about the important events in the liturgical year.  



The Record Breakers Mathematician of the Week                                                           

This boy has shown great resilience and determination in his work on 2d and 

3d shapes. He can now recognise and discuss the properties of all the shapes. 

He has used his skill and knowledge to help others this week. His kind and           

caring nature and helpful attitude has encouraged others to learn their shapes.  



Well Let’s keep on pushing towards 100% attendance in all classes. 

INFANTS   

   

CLASS % Attendance   

SHINING STARS - RECEPTION 92.2%  

SUPERSTARS - RECEPTION 88.6%  

QUICK THINKERS - YEAR 1 94.3%  

RECORD BREAKERS - YEAR 1 94.7% Best attendance winners 

GOLDEN WONDERS - YEAR 2 94.1%  

WORLD BEATERS - YEAR 2 92.4%  

   

JUNIORS   

   

CLASS % Attendance   

HEROES - YEAR 3 96.7%  

OLYMPIANS - YEAR 3 93.2%  

HOTSHOTS - YEAR 4 92.9%  

INSPIRATIONS - YEAR 4 98.0%  

HIGH ACHIEVERS - YEAR 5 98.6%  

HIGH FLYERS - YEAR 5 93.3%  

WHIZZKIDS - YEAR 6 99.3% Best attendance winners 

CHAMPIONS - YEAR 6 96.2%  

Head Teacher Awards 



Click here to read  

https://www.addvancedsolutions.co.uk/uploads/media/files/newsletters/Liverpool%20Whats%20On%20Newsletter%20Spring.pdf


 

Attendance Initiative 
 

As part of St Michael’s Attendance initiative, all pupils who 
achieve 100% attendance each week will win a smiley face to 

post in their class attendance post box commencing: 

 

Monday 16th January ~Friday 10th February  

 

At the end of the term pupils can win some fantastic prizes including: 

 
                        

                                                                              Valentines Hamper  

                Valentines Chocolates  

                Asda Vouchers  

                Cuddly Valentines Bear  
 

 

 

THE MORE WEEKS YOU ARE IN SCHOOL THE MORE TICKETS AND CHANCES 
YOU HAVE OF WINNING ONE OF THESE AMAZING PRIZES. 

 

COME ON ST MICHAEL’S LET’S SEE HOW MANY WEEKS WE CAN ACHIEVE 100 
%  ATTENDANCE ............. 

 

Ms Hayes & Mr Smith   

 

  

  

 

 

 





         St Michael’s Catholic Primary School 

         Term Dates 2022-2023 

                        Autumn Term 2022 

Term: Thursday 1st September to Wednesday 21st December 2022 

Pupils: Autumn Term 1 – Monday 5th September to Friday 21st October 

Half term: Monday 24th October to Friday 28th October 2022  

Pupils: Autumn Term 2 – Monday 31st October to Wednesday 21st December 

Terms ends: Wednesday 21st December 2022 

 

                              Spring Term 2023 

Term: Wednesday 4th January - Wednesday 5th April 2023 

Pupils: Spring Term 1 – Wednesday 4th January to Thursday 9th February 

Half term: Monday 13th February – Friday 17th February 2023 

Pupils: Spring Term 2 – Monday 20th February to Wednesday 5th April 

Term ends: Wednesday 5th April 2023 

 

                             Summer Term 2023 

Term: Monday 17th April to Thursday 20th July 2023 

Pupils: Summer Term 1 – Monday 17th April to Friday 26th May 

Half term: Monday 29th May to Friday 9th June 2023 

Pupils: Summer Term 2 – Monday 12th June to Thursday 20th July 

Term Ends: Thursday 20th July 2023 

May Bank Holiday: Monday 1st May 2023 

 

Staff Development Days  (School closed for pupils) 

                                                                Thursday 1st September 2022            
                                                                  Friday 2nd September 2022 

                                        Friday 7th October 2022                      
                                     Friday 10th February 2023 
                               Two extended twilight sessions 

‘With Jesus we can achieve what we dream and believe’ 

http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://www.changemakers.com/sites/default/files/changemakers_innovation/profile_images/children_together.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.pinterest.com/paulinechan/crafts-children/&docid=lu8ffs-suEf_eM&tbnid=1gkhVieylTNE3M:&w=22

